MINUTES

September 10, 2018

Board met in regular session with Thomas Shuttlesworth, Ronald Paul and Harold Smith in
attendance. Minutes of previous meeting and treasurer report were approved as submitted.
Also in attendance was Attorney Joseph Kerwin.

Correspondence received (1) Dauphin Cty - Addressing info system update; (2) Dauphin Cty —
Digital files requirement for subdivision and land development submission; (3) Dauphin Cty —
Community Development Block Grant Program Funding; (4) Wms Historical Society — Home
Town Heroes Banner meeting 9-17-2018.

Firefighters’ Relief Audit & Liberty Hose Co #1 financial records review — no action.

Report on SEO problem — Holding tank to be installed at 357 Dayton St.

Condition at 510 W. Market St. — Solicitor to send letter to property owner.

Open Drain on Orange St. — Pending estimate from Drum Excavating.

Ltr received from WVHS on traffic flow on Hemlock St. and extension of Orange St. — Reply
forwarded giving approval for district to control flow during sporting events.

State of Emergency declared by State. Estimates for property damages may be submitted.
Township does not have qualified damages to be submitted.

Repair to W. Broad St & Fairview Lane is complete. Payment made to Miller Paving.

Replace pipe on E. Broad St — Drum Excavating to submit estimate. Twp to cut trees.

Workers’ Comp for Fire and Ambulance (54902.68) approved for payment to Williamstown
Boro.

Discussion of neighbor’s concern on retention pond on Artz property. After review of
circumstance by the board and the Solicitor, a reply will be forwarded that the township has no
responsibility for ponds that are located on private property.

Being no further business, motion by Shuttlesworth, second by Paul to adjourn, motion carried.



